The regular monthly meeting of the Cascades Club Executive was held on September 7, 1988 at 8 p.m. Present were:

Bob Ripley
Chris Holloway
Doug Taylor
Cathy Crawford
Darla Drader
Murray McAllindon
Jean Seguin

1. West Hull Festival:

The Tea Room was a success, we made \$186.10 and paid out \$56.00 to the Recreation Association for a profit of \$130.10. We also sold six T shirts for an addition of \$37.00.

2. Karate:

The registration is being held on September 8th and the organizers will be advising Cathy Crawford September 9th as to their intent to use the club facilities.

- 3. Elaine Spallin wants to use the club for a party on the 22nd of October and this was approved.
- 4. The Executive accepted the application for membership of Denise Garneau-Lignes (single squash membership) and of Bernard Auger-Aline Lafreniere (family squash membership). Cathy moved we accept these applicants and Doug seconded the motion.

5. Open House:

Open house will be held October 1st for members to introduce prospective members to the club. The Bob Ross Squash Tournament will be held during the day with coffee and sandwiches for participants and visitors

who drop in. In the evening the jazz band has been booked and will play from 9 to 12. The price for the band will be set at a maximum of \$600.00 based on a fee of \$100.00 per band member. Admission fees will be set at \$15.00 per person for nonmembers and \$12.00 for members. A maximum of 80 tickets will be sold. A cold beef buffet will be arranged with Darla, Christand Cathy. Bob will organize the cold snacks for the afternoon. Murray will place ads in the local newspapers and try to get a short story on the event in the papers as well. The phone chain will be organized by Chris to get information about this event out before hand. Cathy will remind Bob Flood of the event and ask him to stock the bar. The bar will be run in the evening by members who are willing to take a turn. Ticket sales will be handled by Doug Taylor and Chris Holloway. The advertisement will ask people interested in getting tickets to call either Doug or Chris #. The tickets will be held at the door and people will be advised that they have to pay even if they do not attend and pick up the tickets. Murray, Bob Ripley and Roy Ball will donate door prizes for this event. Chris Beasley will be asked to organize the decorations for the party.

6. Shoe Tags:

Shoe tags will go out with receipts and a new combination for the door on October 3rd. Keith Saunders will be asked to change the combination as of October 15th. A news letter will also go out with the receipts and tags. Chris will be asked to have the news letter ready for this date and a list of items suggested by the Executive to be included in the news letters will be passed on to Christpy Darla.

7. Tennis Courts:

Murray is going to do some pricing of tennis courts and some investigation of potential membership. Doug will contact Micheline Leduc to discuss grant money.

- Murray is arranging to obtain the club charter as soon as possible.
- Discussing Re. Social Events was held and a schedule of events has been settled with a few details still to be sorted by Darla and Cathy. A copy of the schedule is attached.
- 10. The Phone Chain:

Brenda Chevalier provided some suggestions re. the efficient functioning of the phone chain. Chris and Darla will be in charge of phoning the twelve captains with phone chain information and Melva and Brenda will become regular captains of phone teams.

11. The meeting was adjourned at 10 p.m. moved by Cathy Crawford and seconded by Chris Holloway.

Minutes taken and prepared by Darla Dunder.

Cascades Club Social Events * Oct. 1 Open House - Bob Ross Squash Tournament at Dance * Det 30 Wayne Rostad Concert Nov. _ Grey Cup Pairy * Nov. _ Western Night

Dec. 18 Chi Jamily Christmas Ray Feb. 11 Children's Valentines Day Party Feb. 11. Chino Night

* March 50:5 Night May Annual General Meering & Club Squash Championship